DRAFT MINUTES
PLAZA 9 CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION
ANNUAL HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

May 12th, 2021
DETERMINATION OF QUORUM:   With more than 51% of owners present via zoom or proxy, a legal quorum was obtained.
PROOF OF NOTICE OF MEETING:  The proof of notice of meeting was reviewed.
CALL TO ORDER:  This meeting was called to order at 5:32pm via zoom.
INTRODUCTIONS:  Introductions were made.
2020 ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES: The minutes were reviewed. Heather Flynn moved to approve the minutes, Mary Kulawik seconded, and the minutes were unanimously approved.
REPORTS:  2020 FYE & April 2021 Financials: The financials were reviewed.

2021-2022 PROPOSED BUDGET: After review, Heather Flynn moved to ratify the budget, Charlie Miller seconded, and the budget was ratified at an average rate of $434.45 per unit per month.
ELECTION: 

· Stanley English and Pam Post’s positions are up for election this year. Neither one wish to run for reelection. Ursula Gould resigned from the board. Mary Kulawik resigned from the board. 
· Terry Rosso nominated Emily Hoffman. Ursula Gould nominated Adrian Minea. Ursula Gould nominated Leslie Torrance. Tux Seims will remain on the board.
· Heather Flynn moved to close nominations; Terry Rosso seconded.

· Officers will be appointed at a later date.

MEMBER DISCUSSION:

· Terry Rosso offered her appreciation and thanks to the departing board members. 
· The board is to review the need for additional sanitizing by janitorial come July 1st.  

· Carmen Malm is to send management a packet which better explains what can and cannot be recycled, to be distributed to the owners.

· Mary Kulawik would like to see the association explore installing outlets for electric cars in the near future.

· Bulk cable will be coming to an end as of December 2021 and replaced with bulk internet for streaming purposes. Once management receives the information on the bulk internet package, it will be sent to the board for their consideration. 

ADJOURNED: With no further business to discuss, Heather Flynn moved to adjourn the meeting. Iris Palmer seconded and the meeting adjourned at 6:40pm.
Respectfully Submitted,

Paige Stauffer

Association Manager

